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AD HOC COMMITTEE ON REDISTRICTING MEETING MINUTES 
December 14, 2021 

 
 
The Ad Hoc Committee on Redistricting of the Broome County Legislature met remotely on 
Tuesday, December 14, 2021 via Zoom Videoconferencing. 
 
Members Present:  D.J. Reynolds (Chair), C. O’Brien, M. Pasquale, B. Weslar, M. Whalen, 

D.D. Reynolds, J. Bertoni, J. Hanrahan 
 
Members Absent:  M. Johnson 
  
Others Present: A. Martin, M. Tanzini, C. Hall, J. Scott, R. O’Donnell, Legislature; County 

officials and staff, and members of the public 
  
The Ad Hoc Committee on Redistricting meeting was called to order by the Chairman at 5:24 
PM. The Committee took the following action with regard to the matters before it: 
 
There were several discussions regarding the GIS Redistricting Map App, the process and 
deadline for submitting draft maps, approval of committee minutes, the public hearing date, and 
next meeting date. 
 
The following are the action items that came out of the meeting: 

• Ad Hoc Committee members were reminded that the submission deadline for draft maps 
is Thursday, December 16th at 5:00 PM. Submission should be made by Committee 
members and include the .MAP GIS file, a PDF of the proposed map, and the population 
deviation table. 

• All draft map submissions will be acknowledged by staff, a copy will be sent to 
Committee members, they will be posted on the County Legislature’s website, and hard 
copies will be printed through GIS and made available in the Legislative Conference 
Room. 

• If the .MAP files aren’t submitted with the two additional files, staff will contact the 
submitter and ask that they provide all files, but failure to include the PDF and table is 
not a material defect and those maps will be considered by the Committee, which will 
make the ultimate decision on each map. 

• Mr. Dan D. Reynolds made a motion, which he withdrew to approve the previous 
meeting minutes. 

• All meeting minutes will be forwarded to Committee members for them to review prior to 
the next meeting, where they will be approved. If there are any changes necessary, 
please contact the staff with your requested corrections. 

• Staff are available to help Committee members with the app or submitting maps. 

• The next meeting will be Tuesday, December 21st at 5:15 PM with the same Zoom 
meeting info. 

• The Committee’s public hearing will be held on Monday, December 27th at 5:15 PM. 
Zoom details will be forth coming.  

 
There being no further business to come before the Committee at this time, a motion to adjourn 
was made by Mr. Whalen, seconded by Mrs. O’Brien. The meeting adjourned at 6:04 PM. 


